From: Ihaka, Stephen

To: Jessica Wana

Cc: Kimba Stainton-Herbert

Subject: RE: ADDTIONAL REQUIRED INFROMATION: For ZCB Consultation hui Wed 4th July
Date: Tuesday, 3 July 2018 5:07:11 pm

Kia ora Jessica,

Thank you for this.

S
9(2)(a)

From: Jessica Wana [mailto:Jessica.Wana@mfe.govt.nz]

Sent: Tuesday, 3 July 2018 2:50 p.m.

To: lhaka, Stephen <Stephen.lhaka@justice.govt.nz>

Cc: Kimba Stainton-Herbert <Kimba.Stainton-Herbert@mfe.govt.nz>

Subject: ADDTIONAL REQUIRED INFROMATION: For ZCB Consultation hui Wed 4th July
Importance: High

Afternoon,

Please see the runsheet for tomorrow night attached and also additional information below the
Zero Carbon Bill that myself and Kimba Stainton-Herbert thought would be helpful

Zero Carbon Bill —

e Consultation on the Zero Carbon Bill started on 17 June and runs until 19 July.
Consultation includes a series of public meetings around the country. The consultation
process acknowledges the importance of considering the unique characteristics,
governance and collective ownership of Maori land, Maori aspirations, cultural values, and
rights under the Treaty of Waitangi in facilitating the adoption and implementation of
climate change opportunities. While the Government has not specifically modelled the
impacts on Maori businesses or households, the response to climate change will affect
Maori enterprises, particularly in the forestry, agriculture and fisheries industries, and
workers in some areas. In addition, modelling shows that vulnerable households will be
more affected, and a proportion of these will be Maori. Government is committed to
ensuring a fair and inclusive transition, and Maori households will need to be considered.

e Climate change and the response to climate change are of great concern to some
iwi/hapt/Maori groups. The Pou Taiao Iwi Leaders Group advised the previous and
current Governments that climate change is a key kaupapa for iwi.

e The Minister for Climate Change, Hon James Shaw, and the Ministry for the Environment
have undertaken a six week Zero Carbon Bill Consultation Hui for Climate Change. The key
themes heard so far are:

e A number of iwi have raised concerns about how to account for pre-1990 forests in
the ETS, given that a significant portion of Maori-owned land is in forest

e Questions have been raised about the social impact of the Zero Carbon on Maori
communities

e Concern over the impact on communities from increased forestry



Interest in how the Climate Commission is set-up so that it is enduring (removed
from politics).
e Interest in the skill sets needed for the Commission and the need to represent
Maori landowners
e Afocus on the co-benefits (and inter-relatedness) of climate action on water,
marine, forestry, society, wealth creation, trade, adaptation and leadership.
e Submissions for the ZCB will close 5 pm 19 July 2018.

Nga Mihi/ Kind Regards

Jessica Wana —International Travel Coordinator/ Acting Project Coordinator
Ministry for the Environment — Manata Mo Te Taiao

Phone Reception on: 022 431 0232 Email: jessica.wana@mfe.govt.nz Website: www.mfe.govt.nz
Environment House — 23 Kate Sheppard Place, PO Box 10362, Wellington 6143
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Confidentiality notice:

This email may contain information that is confidential or legally privileged. If you have
received it by mistake, please:

(1) reply promptly to that effect, and remove this email and the reply from your system;
(2) do not act on this email in any other way.

Thank you.






